View this email in your browser



Dear ParentChild+ sites,

Happy May! It is hard to believe that May is already here, the school year is winding down, and next week is the Annual Conference! We look forward to seeing so many of you on our screens through the very cool new Zoom events platform (more on that below). And we are excited to remind everyone that next year at this time we will be together in DC and we cannot wait to see you in person!

As always, please reach out if you have questions, need information, and/or just want to update us on what you are up to. We want to share your successes, your stories, your moments of joy, so please send stories, quotes, and/or photos to our Development and Communications Coordinator, <u>Ricardo Abreu</u>. For today's moment of joy, scroll down for some wonderful pictures!

Stay safe and be well!

- The national center team

The 2024 Virtual Conference is soon! Registration is now open here!

Some things to keep in mind:

- 1. All attendees MUST have **THEIR OWN EMAIL** registered on the Conference Registration form that's available on the Conference website **HERE**. If you need to add someone to your list after registering, email Kate at **kzmich@parentchildplus.org**.
- 2. Attendees CANNOT SHARE links with others who are not registered. Do not forward them to others, they won't work.
- 3. All registered attendees can expect an email inviting them to create their agenda in the Zoom Events Lobby starting on April 29th. It will be sent to the email that was registered. Access the Lobby with the "Join" button you'll see in the email.

- 4. In the Lobby, registered attendees can explore the conference agenda and bookmark sessions they want to attend. Bookmarking a session will send alerts to the registered email about the session.
- 5. WE STRONGLY RECOMMEND that registered attendees bookmark their agendas in advance so they don't miss anything! Agendas are changeable. Registered attendees will be able to change their minds and join any active session from the Lobby.
- 6. On the day of the Conference, we'll see each other in the Lobby! All registered attendees will get a reminder an hour before the conference starts that includes a "Join" link.

For more information on the Conference, including our Keynote and All-Conference speakers, go to the Conference website here.

We can't wait to see you on Zoom!

Registration is now open for the New Coordinator Training Institute!

Orientation to Operations: (two sessions)

*For new sites and all new Coordinators at existing sites

Mon, June 10th, 12:30 – 3:30 pm EST Wed, June 12th, 12:30 – 3:30 pm EST

Foundational Training for New Coordinators - both models (six sessions total, note there is a week between the two weeks of training)

Tuesday - Thursday September 24th- 26th, 12:00 – 5:00 pm EST Tuesday - Thursday October 8th – 10th, 12:00 – 5:00 pm EST

Home-Based Child Care Training Dates: (three sessions)

Wed, October 23rd, 12:00 – 3:00 pm EST Wed, October 30th, 12:00 – 3:00 pm EST Wed, November 6th, 12:00 – 3:00 pm EST

Register Here

For more information on the training please visit our <u>website</u> or contact Jessica Rodriguez, Manager of Training and Program Support, <u>jrodriguez@parentchildplus.org</u>.

ASQ-3 + ASQ:SE-2 for New Coordinators + ELSs

Monday, May 13th + Wednesday, May 15th (Must be able to attend **both** sessions) 12:30 pm to 3:30 pm EST / 9:30 am -12:30 pm PST both days

This two-day interactive training will discuss the two questionnaires in the context of ParentChild+ home visiting. Topics include:

- How to introduce tools to families.
- Scoring the questionnaires and interpreting results
- Understanding the follow-up process.
- We also plan to cover cultural adaptations and working with families from diverse cultural backgrounds.

Please register here on Elevate.

<u>Updated Ratio Guidance for both 1:1 Family + HBCC Models</u>

These guidelines establish a general range of hours and caseloads that each Early Learning Specialist may carry when implementing either model or both models together. This document aims to address the number of administrative/travel hours in relationship to a caseload of families and/or providers. Coordinators can work within these guidelines as a general framework.

Please find the <u>updated guidance here</u>. Please stay tuned for more information - we plan to discuss these ratios and answer any questions you may have at your next state director meeting.

The Assessment Transition Guidance has been updated on the Staff Portal to emphasize the following changes:

- Data collection removals: The option to enter CBT and PACT assessments will be removed in July 2027.
- Data reporting removals: CBT and PACT data will be available in the Assessment Graphic Report and Excel Export until July 2028.
- Data reporting additions: The Assessment Graphic Report and Excel Export were revised to include ASQ-3, ASQ:SE-2, and PIEL data summaries in January 2024.

Please read more about updates for the data protocol transition on the **Staff Portal** here.

Supporting and Strengthening the Home Visiting Workforce - MIECHV

The Supporting and Strengthening the Home Visiting Workforce project team wants to hear from home visiting supervisors! Note from the project team:

We are seeking 500 home visiting supervisors to help test a new measure of reflective supervision for home visiting. Please consider taking 1 hour of your time to complete an online reflective supervision measure and related set of questions. Your survey responses will be kept private, and your name will not be connected to your answers in any written reports or presentations. You will receive a \$35 gift card for your participation.

The project team needs responses from a large, diverse sample of home visiting supervisors to be confident that the questions are relevant, and the measure is useful to the field. You are eligible to take the survey if you provide individual supervision to home visitors implementing a model eligible for MIECHV funds. Programs do not need to receive MIECHV funds currently.

If you know supervisors who may be interested in participation, please forward the survey link and information to them. We kindly ask that you do not post the survey link on social media or other online platforms to prevent spam responses.

To learn more about the project, read the frequently asked questions or view the informational flyer. If you have questions or clarifications, please contact us at sashv@jbassoc.com.

More information can be found here.

Data entry goals with the new data collection protocol

To align our data entry goals with the new data collection protocol, we have made updates to the data entry goals for calendar year 2024. Data entry goals will be used during data quality check-ins with our data support team. Any questions regarding data entry goals should be asked during data quality check-ins or by emailing <u>Sarah Aparicio</u>. As a reminder, data entry goals are designed to specify data entry expectations to our entire network; however, they are not performance standards. Click here for the <u>One-on-One data entry goals</u> and here for the <u>HBCC data entry goals</u>.

The next DAISY Live Training Session

The next DAISY Live Training Session will be held on May 28th at 2pm EST. The session will begin with a brief review of closing out family/childcare providers with mock situations for the group to troubleshoot together. The remainder of the session will be break out rooms to work on real data entry issues and questions. To register, click here.

L4G Satisfaction Survey Update from Research Team

Thank you for those who have participated in our one-on-one model satisfaction survey. We have a few more documents to share. Here is the <u>full report in English</u> and <u>Spanish</u>. We have also produced a shorter version of the report in <u>English</u> and <u>Spanish</u>. We encourage you to share this two-page report with the families and communities you work with especially those who have participated in the one-on-one survey. You can also use the material for recruitment.

As a reminder, we are currently collecting satisfaction surveys from providers and families in the HBCC model. You should have received an email from You Zhou about the survey information.

If you have any question, please reach out to **You Zhou**.

Partner Sites Logo Requests

On our Implementation Partner page on our website, we are missing a lot of our partner agency logos. Ideally, there should be one for each of our wonderful implementation partners. We want people to see who our partner agencies are when they visit our site! Please <u>click here to upload the logo</u> that you would like us to feature on our new

